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  The Evangelical Lutheran Church of St. John

                      N1916 Church Road

            Peshtigo, Wisconsin 54157-9673

        Pastor Sargent 920-228-1061
09/24/2020
Dear members of St. John,

Our text for Sunday’s sermon is Romans 14:5-9.  This is the last in a series of sixteen lessons that run through Pentecost 17. Christ set us free from the burdens of the Law.  In the Gospel we have the freedom.  We are the children of God. With freedom, though, comes responsibility. Our Christian freedom is exercised when we love our neighbor.  We are certainly free to eat or drink what we want, but our eating and drinking doesn’t happen in a vacuum.  Christian freedom is not freedom to enslave a weaker brother or sister’s conscience. 


We are bound to our brothers and sisters because we both belong to Jesus.  Take some time to read through these verses again to prepare for Sunday’s message. 

“One person considers one day more sacred than another; another considers every day alike. Each of them should be fully convinced in their own mind.  Whoever regards one day as special does so to the Lord. Whoever eats meat does so to the Lord, for they give thanks to God; and whoever abstains does so to the Lord and gives thanks to God.  For none of us lives for ourselves alone, and none of us dies for ourselves alone.  If we live, we live for the Lord; and if we die, we die for the Lord. So, whether we live or die, we belong to the Lord.  For this very reason, Christ died and returned to life so that he might be the Lord of both the dead and the living.” (Romans 14:5-9)
Bulletin Notes:
Bible Study:
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The second recording of the Bible Study will be posted on our YouTube page Saturday 26 September 2020.  https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJ8tkCadzLHuxGWLhovgl8Q     We will continue with the lesson called The Christian in Today’s Family Environment.    Copies of the    Bible Study are on the Website and copies for each week’s lesson will be available at the Sunday Worship service on the table in the entrance.  Please join Pastor for that Bible Study.  
Snow Plowing:  
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The Board of Education is looking to hire someone to do the snow plowing of the school parking lot this winter.  It would require someone to be able to do the plowing before 7:00 am each time it snows.  If you are interested please contact the School at email  school@stjohnpeshtigo.org or call Pastor Sargent  (920-228-1061)
Organ Repair and Upgrade:
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Fabry Pipe Organs will begin the work on the organ Monday 28 September.  The following work will be done.

1. Furnish and install an 8 Trompette rank.

2. Administer corrective voicing and trouble shoot any problems.

3. Furnish and install a new Tremulant unit.

4. Paint all 33 façade pipes in satin gold.

Livestreaming Volunteers:   

[image: image4.jpg]H LIVE
M STREAM




We are looking for volunteers to help with the 8:30 service livestream broadcast.  This is not a complicated program but needs volunteers who would be willing to learn to turn on the computer and press the needed buttons to start the live feed and move the camera during the service.  Please contact Pastor is you are interested.
Worship

We will worship with no more than 100 people in attendance for each service.  At this time, we will not need to sign up before services because we have not gone beyond the occupancy limit.  If that happens, we will go to the sign up again. 
Mask Mandate: 

The Governor has issued a State-wide Mask Mandate for all public indoor meetings.  We will be following this mandate during worship services.  If you do not haver a mask one can be provided for you by an usher.  

Note:  Those with medical conditions or other sensory sensitivities that prevent someone from being able to wear a mask may be exempt according to the Mandate.  

· There will be two services on Sunday at 8:30 and 10:00.  
· We will worship with no more than 100 people in attendance for each service.

· We will have portions of the church pews partitioned off to accommodate social distancing. Please be sure to sit only in the apportioned sections.  Ushers will guide you to your seat of choice.

· No hymnals will be used.  All service materials will be printed in the church bulletin, handed out to each member by an usher wearing a mask and gloves.  

· We will not be passing offering plates in the worship service but will have them at the doors of the sanctuary where you may drop your offering.

· When church is over you will be ushered out.  Please don’t get up and leave on your own. That will make it difficult to keep proper social distancing. 
· We are requiring that everyone wear a facemask and please remember social distancing.  
Social Interaction

In order to maintain responsible social distancing, we are strongly encouraging the following:

· No physical contact: handshakes, hugs, fist bumps, etc.

· No gathering within church for socializing either before or after services. 

· At this time all other church events, Bible Study, Sunday School, Ladies Aid and Quilting (etc.) will be on hold.
· If you are not feeling well or have concerns about your own health, you do not need to attend.  We will continue with the Livestreaming service at 8:30. If you would like to receive private communion at home please contact Pastor Sargent.

http://www.facebook.com/The-Evangelical-Lutheran-Church-of-St-John-Town-of-Grover-WELS-100389558275581/       

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJ8tkCadzLHuxGWLhovgl8Q
Pastor Daniel Sargent
